Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 16th October 2017 at 7pm
PRESENT: 
Cllrs Peter Wilkinson (Chairman), Eileen Bland, Gillian Edwards, Julian Bland, Iain Lasseter, Bill Reynolds, John Taylor and John Freeman.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Clerk Kim Harding, CWaC Cllr C Fifield, G Gidley, J Wilson, P Andrewartha, M MacRitchie and K     Jones.
86.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item) – G Gidley, Chairman of Weaverham Trust, presented the Parish Council with leaflets detailing new Petal Walks in and around Weaverham and notified the Council that they had collected 28 bags of rubbish at their recent litter picking event. Fly tipping was raised as a concern around the village.  The Arriva bus strike was raised as a potential issue if it went ahead.  Concerns about Gorstage Cemetery Committee unable to buy additional land were raised. The on-going issue with the ponies in Hefferston Rise was discussed. The Chairman notified residents that he had been in contact with the police, RSPCA and CWaC and would continue providing further information to these organisations about the ponies when information was known.

87.
Apologies for absence – Cllr Roger Moss and Cllr Michelle Budden
88.
To consider any requests for co-option to the Council - None
89.
Declarations of New Interests - None
90.
Minutes of meeting held on 18th September 2017 were approved.  
91.
Matters arising - None
92.
Finance Issues

92.1
6 months accounts to the 30th September 2017 were approved
Cllrs Edwards, J Bland, E Bland, Freeman declared an interest and left the room 

92.2
Ex gratia payment of £150 to the Youth Leader to attend a course was approved.  This is to be included on the next Youth Committee agenda as a payment out of the Youth Committee budget.

Cllrs Edwards, J Bland, E Bland, Freeman re-joined the meeting. 

93.
Environment Committee 

93.1
Minutes of meeting held on 11th October 2017 were received

93.2
MCGM quote of £50 plus VAT to transport bonfire wood to MCGM site for storage was approved.

93.3
It was agreed to purchase the same Christmas lights for Lime Avenue as were bought for Northwich Road at a cost of approx. £1,900 plus VAT.  The only costs incurred by the Parish Council for the Lime Avenue Christmas event would be for the Christmas tree, fencing around the tree, preparation of ground to put the Christmas tree in and the lights. The latter two would be one-off costs.  It was agreed to proceed with the provision of a hole for a Christmas tree at the Lime Avenue shops at a cost of £650 plus VAT in place of the four small trees provided in the past.  
94.
Youth Committee


94.1
It was agreed that the terms of reference for each Committee would be discussed at a later date.

95.
Planning Committee


95.1
Planning minutes since the 19th September 2017 were accepted.
96.
Joint Cemetery Committee meets on Tuesday 17th October – was noted.

97.
Community Safety Action Group meets on Tuesday 14 November 2017, 3:30pm at Weaverham Community Centre – was noted. It was agreed to write to Weaverham High School to ask them to issue a letter to parents, asking them not to park on the grass verge on Withens Lane.

98.
Policing Matters – No representative attended and no report was received by the police.

99.
Meetings attended 

99.1
Cllr Wilkinson attended the Northwich Transport Strategy meeting.  A drop in session on the 1st November between 4.30pm – 6pm will be held in Weaverham Community Centre and Councillors were asked to attend if they were available.
99.2
Cllrs Freeman, Reynolds, Edwards, Taylor, Moss and the Clerk went to a site meeting at the A49 roundabout – Noted in Environment Committee minutes of 11th October 2017 received  in 93.1 above.

Cllr J Bland left the meeting @ 8.10 pm

100.  
Training for Clerks and Councillors

100.1 
It was agreed to review the induction process for new councillors as it is a requirement for the Local Council Service Award.
100.2 
It was agreed to pay £60 for Cllr G Edwards to attend the Chairmanship Advanced training session at 6pm - 9pm, 8th November at Congleton.

100.3 
It was agreed that Cllrs wanting to attend this event should let the Clerk know.  It is a free course.
Wood Allotments Training and Networking Day, 10am – 3.30pm, at Risley Moss, Warrington on Saturday 11th November 2017.
100.4 
It was agreed to pay £125 for the Clerk to attend this course - Local Council Finance and Introduction to VAT course on Monday 6th November 2017.
100.5  
Cllr Freeman gave a brief report about the MOVEment Conference, he attended, at Cranage Hall on Friday 6th October 2017.  It was free to attend.

101.
It was noted that the Community Centre Management Committee meetings would be every three months.  The next two meetings would be on the 12th November 2017 and 11th February 2018.

102.
Parish Clerk’s business – It was agreed to join the SLCC for one year at a cost of £139 plus £12 joining fee.
103.
Chairman’s business
103.1
The purchase of a replacement battery for the defibrillator of £215 plus VAT plus £7 postage was approved.  
103.2
A request for Chairs to meet with the Clerk 10 minutes prior to their respective meetings was noted.

103.3
It was agreed to fund three places on the Social Media training course at £50 per place.

103.4
It was agreed that Cllrs would let the Clerk know if they wanted to go to the Police & Crime Commissioner meeting on Tuesday 21st November at 6.30pm.

104.
CW&C matters whilst standing orders were suspended

104.1
Charles Fifield suggested the Council write to the Boundary Commission asking for the name to be changed to Weaverham and Cuddington.  He advised the Council that fly tipping was being monitored and that the latest budget consultation exercise had been issued.    It was agreed that WPC would write to Cllr Fifield and Cllr Williams asking to bring back the former lengthsman that helped keep Weaverham tidy. 

105. 
Public Forum – The overgrown Keepers Lane/Wallerscote Road path were raised as an issue and this was noted by Cllr Fifield. All Councillors were asked to attend the Remembrance Parade on the 12th November 2017.  The date of the Christmas lights switch on is Thursday 23rd November at 4pm.  There is a Quiz organised by the Trust at the Cricket Club on the 9th December 2017 at 7.30pm.
106.
Date of next meeting – 20th November 2017 at 7pm in the Community Centre
Resolved to exclude the Public under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 12A PART 19(i)

Part B – Confidential

Cllr J Taylor declared an interest and left the room after 5 minutes of discussing item 107.
107.
The Planning meeting held on the 21st July 2017 was reviewed and the decision-making discussed. An appropriate response was agreed.
Cllr J Taylor re-joined the meeting

108.
It was agreed to approve the NALC model contract for the new Clerk’s contract of employment, as previously circulated to councillors.









Meeting closed at 10.30 pm


